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ICYMI: Heller Urges Congress to Provide Unemployment Insurance Extension
(Washington, D.C.) – Today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) spoke on the Senate floor, urging Congress to support restoring emergency unemployment insurance benefits. Senators Heller and Jack Reed (D-RI) have been working to provide relief for more than 1.3 million job-seeking Americans since these benefits expired on December 28, 2013.



CLICK HERE TO VIEW HELLER’S REMARKS
Heller and Reed’s bill is cosponsored by Senators Susan Collins (R-ME), Rob Portman (R-OH), Lisa Murkowski (R-AK), and Mark Kirk (R-IL), and Jeff Merkley (D-OR), Cory Booker (D-NJ), Sherrod Brown (D-OH), and Dick Durbin (D-IL). 

Excerpts from remarks as prepared:
“Mr./Madam President, last December, federal unemployment insurance benefits were allowed to expire, leaving millions of job-seeking Americans wondering how they would cover their mortgage, pay their utilities, fill up their car with gas, and put food on the table for their families. 

“I have stacks of letters from Nevadans sharing their individual experiences with me. These stories are why I’m here today, and why I’ve fought so hard to find a way to temporarily extend these benefits in a responsible way. 

“Last week, I spoke briefly on the need to extend these benefits, and I want to reiterate an important point that I think is often misunderstood – unemployment insurance benefits go to unemployed individuals who are actively seeking employment. I share the desire of many of my colleagues and constituents to rein in out-of-control federal spending and reduce dependence on federal aid, but I believe that unemployment insurance is a critical safety net for American families, especially during periods of high unemployment like we are currently experiencing. 

“Nowhere is this more apparent than in my home state of Nevada, which had the unfortunate distinction of carrying the nation’s highest unemployment rate for five years – nearly 14% unemployment at its highest. Nevada’s current unemployment rate of 8.5% remains one of the highest in the country, high above the national average, and far from where we need to be as a state. 

“This brings me to another important point to highlight about this bill – this is a temporary extension of unemployment insurance benefits – five months, to be exact. Temporary extensions of these programs during high periods of unemployment have found bipartisan support in the past, and I think they merit bipartisan support today.

“Mr./Madam President, I am proud to have worked with my colleagues on both sides of the aisle on this legislation. It hasn’t always been easy, but I thank my colleagues for their patience and their continued hard work to help the American people find some stability as they look to get back to work.  I look forward to moving to this bill, passing it and working with the House to restore unemployment insurance benefits as we continue working to improve the health of the American economy.”
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